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Friday 17 June Winter PSSA 
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School Rules 

The West Express
 

Fairfield West Public School 
Palmerston Rd, Fairfield West. 2165 

Phone: 9604 5568 
Email: fairfieldw-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

SCHOOL WEBSITE 
https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

  

                           

 

 
Follow us on Twitter 

                  @FairWestPS 

 

 

mailto:fairfieldw-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


 
 
 

Dear parents and carers 
 
Student Reports and Parent/Teacher Interviews 
During the week beginning 20 June, Parent/Teacher interviews will be held to enable you to 
discuss the academic achievement and behaviour of your child/ren. A note was sent out 
explaining specific details about interview dates and times and for you to book in a time to meet 
your child/ren’s teacher. If you have not returned the note you need to as soon as possible. 
Student reports will be given to you during the interview. It is important that you keep these student 
reports in a safe place as you may need them in the future for High School applications.   
 
Gate times 
Morning Drop Off – exactly the same as term 1. We encourage everyone to arrive as close to  
8:45am as possible so they are ready to move to class at 8:50am for a sharp 9:00am start to 
learning. The morning gate will close at 9.05am so you need to arrive before this time or come to 
the front gate on the Cumberland Highway to enter.  
 
Afternoon Pick Up – School finishes at 3pm. The automated gates open at 2:50pm when 
parents/carers may enter the grounds. This is only to pick up children, please do not loiter and  
leave the grounds promptly. The automated gates will close at 3:10pm. Please organise with your 
child where you will pick them up to limit confusion. Students who are not picked up are taken to 
the office area. If you are going to be late for an unforeseen reason, please contact the office so 
we can let your child/ren know. 
 
Year 6 Camp 
Our Year 6 students recently enjoyed their camp at the Sport and Recreation Centre on Milson 
Island. It was a fabulous 3 days where the students learnt new skills and developed their 
independence. They participated in a range of fun activities such as bike riding through the bush, 
archery team competitions, crawling through crevices in the caves while bushwalking, building 
their own fires and more. Students had fun sleeping in the cabins with their friends and 
participating in a mini-Olympics and games during the night- time activities. Travelling by coach 
and ferry was also part of the adventure. Overall, it was wonderful to see the students challenging 
themselves. They tried new things and encouraged their friends along the way.  
 

                    

 News from the Principal  
 



Staff Learning 
Not only do the students spend their days learning, but so do all the staff at FWPS. Over the past  

Sporting Schools Basketball Program 
Every Wednesday for four weeks our Stage 2 students are participating in a basketball clinic as 
part of the Sporting Schools Basketball Program. Coach Ron is assisting our students in 
developing the skills of dribbling, passing and shooting. The students have enjoyed improving 
their fitness in the sessions to date. 

                  
 
Staff Professional Learning 
In the past two weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning 

opportunities, mostly remotely: 

• 1 hour School Leadership Institute – Principal and Deputy Principal 

• 1 hour Curriculum Reform – Deputy Principal two Assistant Principals C&I and three Year 

1 class teachers 

• 2 hours High Potential and Gifted Education – three Assistant Principals, two Assistant 

Principals C&I and 21 teachers 

• 2 hours English PL – Assistant Principal, Assistant Principal C&I and 3 class teachers 

 

All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all 

students at FWPS. 
 

Have a lovely weekend! 
 

Genelle Goldfinch 

I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I work, live and visit. 
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Fairfield West Winter PSSA Results 
Round- 3 Week- 6 Date- 3.6.22 

Yr 3 Netball 

Cecil Hills Lost 0-4 

Year 4 Netball 

Cecil Hills Lost 1-2 

Year 5 Netball 

Lost on Forfeit 

Year 6 Netball 

Lost on Forfeit 

Jnr Mixed Basketball 

Harrington St Lost 2-24 

Senior Boys Basketball 

Harrington St Lost 0-36 

Senior Girls Basketball 

Lost on Forfeit 

Senior AFL 

Lost on Forfeit 

Junior Boys Football 

Cecil Hills Lost 0-6 

Senior Boys Football 

Cecil Hills Lost 0-14 

Open Girls Football 

Cecil Hills Lost 2-8 

Junior Rugby League 

Harrington St WON 28-4 

Senior Rugby League 

Lost on Forfeit 

   

 

Round- 4 Week- 7 Date- 10.6.22 

Yr 3 Netball 

v Harrington St DREW 0-0 

Year 4 Netball 

V Harrington St Lost 1-3 

Year 5 Netball 

V Harrington St WON 3-0 

Year 6 Netball 

V Harrington St WON 11-0 

Jnr Mixed Basketball 

V SJP Lost 2-18 

Senior Boys Basketball 

V SJP Lost 0-40 

Senior Girls Basketball 

V SJP Lost 0-30 

Senior AFL 

V Harrington St Lost 0-38 

Junior Boys Football 

V Harrington St Lost 1-2 

Senior Boys Football 

V Harrington St DREW 2-2 

Open Girls Football 

V Harrington St WON 2-0 

Junior Rugby League 

BYE 

Senior Rugby League 

BYE 

   

Fairfield West Winter PSSA Upcoming Fixtures 

Week 8  17.6.22 Week 9  24.6.22 

Netball Yr 3 / 5 v SJP 

Yr 4 / 6 BYE 

Netball Yr 3 / 5 v Prairievale 

Yr 4 / 6 v SJP  

Basketball Jnr Mixed, Snr Boys, Snr Girls v  

King Park 

Basketball Jnr Mixed & Snr Boys v GPK 

Snr Girls BYE 

AFL Seniors v William Stimson AFL Seniors v SJP 

Football Jnr Boys & Snr Boys BYE 

OPEN Girls v William Stimson 

Football Jnr Boys, Snr Boys, OPEN Girls v  

SJP 

Rugby League Juniors & Senior v King Park 

 

Rugby League Juniors & Seniors v GPK 

 Sport 
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Student Learning in 3M 
 



 

 
Striving our best in 3S! 

 
The students in 3S work hard and strive to be good learners. 
 

Morning Routine 

The students in 3S follow an explicit morning routine. They 
practise reading every day. While engaging in this, the students 
are encouraged to eat their fruit and vegetables as part of fruit 

break. The students in 3S also warm up with morning fitness to help them get 
ready for the day!   
 

Literacy 
3S students enjoy a variety of literacy activities for writing and 
reading. They have been working to improve their writing with 
our Sentence a Day program. 3S students also love 
engaging in reading groups and completing literacy 
activities, including online reading tasks on Reading 
Eggspress. They attend the library on Monday and borrow 
books for the class to enjoy reading as fast finishers and 
during story time!  
 

Numeracy 

3S students have been learning to use multiplicative strategies during numeracy 
rote learning. They thrive working cooperatively in mathematics. Using hands-on 
materials in group work is essential for their learning experiences.  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Weekly Wellbeing 

3S students love to participate in mindfulness activities to help regulate their 
minds and bodies! Some of these activities involve 
listening to mindful meditation, stretching and colouring. 
They also attend music lessons every Thursday to learn 
to play new instruments and have fun singing! 
 

Students in 3S are consistently developing their 
knowledge and learning new skills to help them grow and 
achieve their best. 
 

Student Learning in 3S 
 



 

 

NSW Premier’s Debating Challenge: Round Two 
 

This year we have formed two debating teams, called the Fairfield West Pow Wows and Fairfield 
West Wranglers. 
Last week, our two teams proudly represented Fairfield West Public School in their second round 
of the Premier’s Debating Challenge. 
 
Every debate in the challenge is a one-hour preparation debate. Teams do not know the topic or 
which side of the debate they are on until one hour before the debate starts. Once the preparation 
time is up, three speakers from each team take turns to speak, with a fourth teammate helping 
during both preparation and the debate. Each team will complete 4 debates against other teams 
from their zone. Teams with the highest points will participate in the regionals. 
 
This round’s topic was about the media. Students have been attending weekly training sessions 
to help them prepare and build the skills required to learn how to debate. 
 

On Wednesday 8 June, the Wranglers battled it out with the Chatterboxes at Chester Hill Public. 
They represented our school at their first away debate. The Wranglers debated whether ‘we 
should ban smartphones and tablets for people under 18’. Wranglers took the affirmative side and 
did such a great job trying to convince the adjudicator. 
 
Similarly on the affirmative side, our Pow Wows worked as a team to debate against Canley Vale 
Lightning why ‘parents should bribe their children to stay off social media’. This debate was hosted 
by our school on Thursday 9 June. 
 
Students are to be commended for their outstanding commitment and dedication in working as a 
team. 
We look forward to our upcoming debates and wish both our teams the best of luck! 
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Horsley Zone Cross Country Carnival 
 

On 7 June, 44 students from Fairfield West PS went to the Horsley Zone Cross Country Carnival 
at Fairfield Showground. It was a windy day but that didn’t stop the students from having a great 
time and having a go! The students had the chance to walk the course before competing. It was 
the first time the carinval was held at Fairfield Showground so it was a good experience for the 
students.  
 
A special mention goes to Christiana Saha 6P and her brother Christiano Saha 5L who made it 
to the Sydney South West Carnival on 15 June. Safina 6L also qualified as a reserve. We wish 
those students the best of luck!  
 
Thank you to all the students involved, your behaviour was excellent and you represented Fairfield 
West PS really well.  
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